
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 02/16

Held on Monday 1st February 2016 in the Poppy Room, Bottisham Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm
A group of residents from Ancient Meadows came to ask questions about the public open space area.
PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s Buchanan, Hall, Jolley and Ogborn.  D/Cllr Chaplin and C/Cllr Shuter also attended for part of the meeting.  

19. APOLOGIES:

Received from Cllr’s Brown, Latif, Jerman, Maczkiewicz and O’Dell.

20.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
The minutes of 11th January were agreed and signed.

21.
MEMBERS’ DECLARATION OF INTEREST:
None declared.

22.
MATTERS ARISING:
a)  Dog bins
The Clerk has now spoken with Darren Hughes at ECDC and he has agreed the locations proposed for the dog litter bins in Lode Road and Arber Close.  The Clerk has written to the nearest property in Lode Road to inform them, although this will be on the grass verge on the comer of Jenyns Close and is not close to the resident’s property.  The bins have been ordered and upon arrival will be installed by ECDC and then collected by Veolia.
b)  Bus shelters
Cllr Bryant thanked Cllr Ogborn for measuring up for the second new bus shelter on the A1303.  The Clerk has sent off the invoices to the County Council for reimbursement.  We had agreed at a previous meeting that it was unfeasible to put a bus shelter on the opposite side of the road on the A1303 as there was nowhere to put it as access was required to the field.  A resident had asked if the County Council might put some kind of paving down though as it was so muddy here that bus drivers were unsure of where exactly to stop.  C/Cllr Shuter agreed to look into this.

ACTION: C/CLLR SHUTER TO INVESTIGATE

23.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:
C/Cllr Shuter reported that the County are edging towards balancing the budget.  There has been some movement over switching the lighting off at midnight.  It has been agreed to extend this to 2am, effectively meaning there will be no street lighting from 2am to 6am.  The General Purposes Committee are now beginning to look at lollipop lady crossings being stopped.  The Clerk had received an email from a resident living off the A1303 who had asked about a footpath being installed. The Clerk will forward this to C/Cllr Shuter for a response.
ACTION: CLERK TO FORWARD CORRESPONDENCE TO C/CLLR SHUTER

District

D/Cllr Chaplin reported on progress on the local plan, a draft consultation should happen in the Spring.  He confirmed that the District Council are looking at their assets which include pieces of land that could be sold.  Any land proposed to be sold or developed will have the Ward Cllr and the Parish involved.    D/Cllr Chaplin also informed cllr’s that covenants are only enforceable if the person who set up the covenant is available.
24.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:
Cllr Bryant informed the meeting that we had received some information from ECDC regarding purchasing gas fired beacons at a cost of £300 for the Queen’s 90th birthday celebration.  The Community Working Group had already discussed this and felt it was a lot of money and there was also the point that we haven’t a high point in the village to place it.  It was agreed that we would not go ahead with this.

We had received an invitation to the Chairman’s Civic Reception which Cllr Ogborn said he would attend.  ECDC were also having a meeting to introduce their Local Authority Trading Company which Cllr Bryant said she would go to.  This is on Thursday 3rd March if anyone else wished to attend. 
C/Cllr Shuter then left the meeting.

25.
PLANNING:
As listed on the agenda. Cllr Buchanan reported that the Planning Committee had no objections to the application for 28 Peacock Drive.  Cllr Buchanan had sent round a report on future housing but had not heard back from all cllr’s.  She asked that the Clerk send out a reminder asking people to make comments so we can discuss in more detail at the next meeting.

ACTION:  CLERK TO SEND REMINDER

26.
ENVIRONMENT, CHURCHYARD AND CEMETERY COMMITTEE:

In Cllr O’Dell’s absence the Clerk went through the minutes of the last meeting which everyone had a copy of.  Cllr Jolley had mentioned that the old 30mph sign was now redundant in the shed but could actually be put to use in the High Street area of the village.  The Environment Committee will look at 3 suggested areas and make recommendations to full parish council.  The Clerk had contacted Adam Cobb at County Highways to ask them to send us a bill for the first part of the traffic calming which we had not yet received.
27. FINANCE:

a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts


Mrs C Fullwood – Salary and allowance


601.62


L Crown – Litter picking (3 weeks)



  39.38


J Fullwood – Litter picking (3 weeks)


  39.38


L Knox – Hedge cutting




657.95


B & C Shelter Solutions Ltd – bus shelters

        10848.00


Balfour Beatty – VAS work



          1839.95


Christine Bryant – reimbursement for voucher

  15.00

b)  Update income/expenditure 

The Clerk handed out the latest income/expenditure sheet.  We are awaiting money from the County for reimbursement of the bus shelters and also reimbursement from ECDC for the traffic calming so although it looked like we had gone over budget on these areas, this was not actually the case.  Cllr Jolley asked what the overspend on cemetery was for and the Clerk will look into this.
ACTION: CLERK TO REPLY

28.
NEW CEMETERY WORKING PARTY:

Cllr Ogborn reported that the Working Party has a meeting this week.  Peter Mitchell has clarified by letter what we need to do. We might have to ask the farmer to leave the land uncropped for the next year to enable environment tests to be done in the Autumn time. Cllr Jolley enquired as to the cost of the land.  We did not know this yet but as it is agricultural land it would only cost a few thousand pounds.
29.
COMMUNITY WORKING PARTY:
The Working Party met last week.  In Cllr Latif’s absence Cllr Bryant reported that the website is progressing well and will officially be launched in April.  The judging for the ‘Clean for the Queen’ posters will be judged next week with the winning entry featuring in the March edition of the Cresset.  Cllr Latif had also asked that cllr’s walk through their designated areas of the village on the week beginning 22nd February and report any problems to Cllr O’Dell ready for the ‘Clean for the Queen’ weekend.  The option of having a village Christmas tree was discussed and was thought to be a good idea and this will be looked into further.

30.
ANCIENT MEADOWS OPEN SPACE:
Cllr Buchanan reported that she is in consultation with D/Cllr Chaplin and Cllr Hunt and they are once again trying to identify all areas of the village with regard to open space.

31.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN:

Cllr Jolley reported that plans for a neighbourhood area are now on public display in the library and have gone to various agencies that have to be informed.  Cllr Bryant said once this has gone through we would then need to have a discussion to decide what should be included in the Neighbourhood Plan.
32.
CHURCH FLOODLIGHTING:
Cllr Ogborn met with the Vicar and Mike Young along with Pulsar Lighting.  They tried some lighting options and will be coming back with some different lights to experiment with.  LED lights will reduce the energy costs by approximately two thirds. Cllr Buchanan enquired as to whether these would still be on the ground or wall mounted.  Cllr Ogborn felt it would be expensive to change so they would stay on the ground.

33.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:

As listed.  It was noted that we had, at long last, received a reply from David Wilson Homes who apologised for the delay in replying. They also agreed that the play park at Ox meadow was not up to standard.  An inspection has taken place and a full schedule of remedial works is being prepared at the earliest opportunity.  They confirmed that inspections of the play equipment would take place every 3 months until the area is transferred to the management company following the adoption of the estate highways later this year.

34.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:
As listed.

35.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:
As listed.

36.
MATTERS OUTSTANDING:
None.

37.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be 7th March 2016 and will be in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion.

The meeting closed at 9pm.



